Opposition guarantees supply
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The opposition and minor parties in the Senate would reject minor legislation implementing the government's key Budget initiatives while still passing supply bills, Labor said today. 

Labor treasury spokesman Bob McMullan said this was quite a common practice and the coalition did it very successfully following the Labor government's 1993 Budget. 

Mr McMullan said what was proposed were quite small changes to a couple of the government's Budget measures. 

"We would never block supply like 1975," he told ABC radio. 

"We will pass those. We always pass those. Then there are a lot of other changes they have to make to particular laws

"They have to change the National Health Act to do what they want to do to the Pharmaceutical Benefits Scheme (PBS). 

"They have to change the Social Security Act to do what they want to do to the Disability Support Pension. We will not support those changes." 

Mr McMullan said Prime Minister John Howard once stated that this was what oppositions had done since time immemorial. 

He said the PM's comments might have been a mild exaggeration, but it was not certainly not an unusual practice. 

Mr McMullan said the high cost of the PBS was not a new problem and governments had been making changes for a long time. 

"We have said to the government that about half the value they want to achieve in savings are structural and administrative changes and we will vote for them," he said. 

"$1.1 billion of them is a direct hit on Australian families and we won't support it." 

Mr McMullan said long-term structural changes to the administration of the scheme would save hundreds of millions of dollars and Labor would support them in principle. 

"What we don't support is de facto a new tax, a 28 per cent increase in the price of pharmaceuticals for families and pensioners and concession holders," he said. 

"Reform is not putting up the price by 28 per cent. That is not about fixing the Pharmaceutical Benefits Scheme. It is about fixing the mess the government has made of the Budget." 

Mr McMullan said governments already looked hard at those eligible to receive disability pensions. 

"These changes don't have the purpose of helping people with disabilities back to work," he said. 
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